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Cllr. Jayne Davidson.
Little Wenlock 

Tel: 01952 503613
PARISH CLERK:
Mrs Jayne Madeley

Tel: 01746 785175
Email: clerklwpc@gmail.com

You are hereby invited to the Meeting of Little Wenlock Parish Council on
 Monday 10th July 2017 at Little Wenlock Village Hall at 7.30 pm.



1. To record members present. 
2. To receive apologies and reasons for absence. 
3. To receive declarations of interest with regards to items on the agenda & disclosable pecuniary interests. 
4. Members of the public are invited to address the Parish Council on items listed in the agenda.
5. Minutes of the meeting held on 12th June 2017 
6.   Matters Arising: a. Swanpool path.
   b. Shropshire Way and other rights of way update.
7.    Borough of Telford and Wrekin Liaison  
8. Finance a. Consider payment of invoices. 
1. SDH Accounting £130.00 chq 1978
2. Mrs J Madeley £812.97re
b. Street lighting project.  (see report).
c. The Pensions Regulator.  Declaration of compliance completed no further action needed now. 
d. Vat refund received £702.11
e. arrange for clerk to have access to online banking and monthly statements.  (letter to sign).
f. Consider agreement to pay ROSPA for play inspection if invoice arrives during break.
9. Planning: a. New Applications:
· TWC/2017/0492 Lucks Weight, Buildwas Lane, Little Wenlock, Telford, Shropshire, TF6 5AZChange of use from annex to holiday let.
· TWC/2017/0481 Home Farm Cottage, Malt House Bank, Little Wenlock, Telford, Shropshire, TF6 5BNVariation of Conditions 2 ,3,4 and 8 of planning permission TWC/2016/0025 to allow the development to commence prior to the submission of details relating to windows and doors, external services and heads and cills and a variation to the approved plans.
    b. Decisions.
                               c. Any other urgent planning issues. 
                               d. Approval for clerk to determine planning applications after consultation with councillors during break.                                                   
10.     Clerk’s Report.
11.    Individual Councillors Report and updates. 
12.     Correspondence: a. People Of Wellington events in Wellington. 
           b. Summer Events guide from Shropshire Wildlife Trust.
           c. Celebrating Age – Older People’s Festival 2017.
           d. Selective Licensing Consultation Survey TWC. 
13.     Date of next schedule meeting 11th September 2017 7.30pm.
                                         






 Street lighting.
1. Clerk has met with Telford and Wrekin Council officers responsible for street lighting.  Below is the offer available.

	STREET LIGHTING - LITTLE WENLOCK PARISH COUNCIL JUNE 2017



On 01 April 2017 Telford & Wrekin Council entered into a 12-year street lighting maintenance contract with Prysmian Cables and Systems after a two-year tendering process.  At the end of the 12-year contract, there is an option to extend the contract for a further 3 years.
The contractor is responsible for the planned and reactive maintenance of street lights and illuminated signs and bollards.
As part of the contract, the Council also specified for a £5.2m Energy Efficiency Programme to be delivered within 2 years of the contract start date which includes the upgrade of 20,000 council owned street lights to LED technology and the replacement of its 300 concrete columns to new steel columns.
The contract has also been developed to allow Parishes the flexibility to join this contract and benefit from its efficiencies and planned programme of maintenance and testing.
Little Wenlock Street Light Asset Information

· 32 street lights, 12 installed with an LED lantern, 2 Mercury lanterns and 17 Fluorescent lanterns
· 4 concrete columns, 2 steel columns, 25 pole lights 1 light with no information

Costs for joining Telford & Wrekin street lighting contract
· £23.13 per asset
· £20 per asset for the maintenance of the street lights
· £3.13 per asset management fee for the Council 

Scope of Services provided
· The periodic inspection, testing and (as required and at additional cost) replacement of columns.  The testing programme has been designed using a risk based approach.
· Asset inspection and routine testing both electrically and structurally
· Planned electrical testing programme
· All planned and Reactive Maintenance
· Emergency response 24/7
· Night scouting service
· Total compliance with all legislation, standards and regulations
· Transferred administration from Council to Contractor
· Each asset to be numbered with easily identifiable reference sticker and inventory updated
Adaptive lighting options
· Once all lights are upgraded to LED, the Parish has the option to utilise adaptive lighting.
· Adaptive lighting allows for additional energy savings by reducing the lighting class at off peak quieter times of the night.  Due to the white light of LEDs this is not noticeable to residents.  
· Also option for two step adaptive lighting.  i.e. reduce the lighting class between 9pm-12am, adapt for a second time by reducing by another lighting class from 12am-5am
· This will be at the discretion of the Parish, however Prysmian can offer advice
Clerk has made contact for more information. 
2. Empower

Clerk has been googling looking for other grant streams with the Veolia trust and other waste management trusts not providing grants in the Parish at present.  Empower facilitate grants from the Carbon Trust/ Green Business Fund.  They have provided a form for completion they provide the lights and someone else has to install.  One assumes this could be Prysmian E.on or a local company.  There are several around who deal with street lighting.  Councillor Lees has been given all the information.

3. E. on 

Clerk has also asked for the relevant contact to discuss a quote with E. on who currently maintain the lights. 

4. Public Works Loan Board Loan

If the price of the scheme is more than the parish council has budgeted and a loan is needed clerk has obtained a quote for borrowing £10000.00.  this would be repaid over 5 years at a cost of £1000.00 plus interest starting at £38.63 and decreasing per half year.   Total cost of loan would be £10386.30.  public consultation would be needed.  Unless this has already been done.  

Clerk hopes to have some quotes before the meeting.  




















10. Clerks Report 

1. Clerk attended the Wrekin Forest Partnership meeting.  At the meeting, it was agreed that Little Wenlock PC should go ahead and arrange regular meetings to solve the parking issues around the base of The Wrekin.  a number of people agreed to be involved.  
[bookmark: _GoBack]Clerk was also given a copy of the Wrekin Forest Partnership Plan 2015-2020.  Clerk also made some contacts including the Wellington Walkers are Welcome team.  They carry out works around Wellington including around The Wrekin and within Little Wenlock area.  A list of projects will be available at the meeting.  The group also organise the Wellington Walking Festival.  Some of the routes include The Wrekin.  a copy of the programme is available. Some of the talks may be of interest.  All this information is available on website www.wellingtonwalkersarewelcome.org.uk .  the rights of way through the open cast mine area may have been waymarked by now.  It is one of the next jobs the working parties are scheduled to do.   Thank you for allowing me to attend it was worthwhile. As reported near the meeting date there was long discussion about the future of Halfway House. Clerk has notes from all the people present.  Including a brief breakdown on why SWT’s Heritage Lottery Grant was unsuccessful.  An area known as Maddocks Hill is for sale.  Clerk has copy of.  The Geology club representative had reported this area is one of the if not the most geological diverse area in the country.  The Partnership will be interested to know if the quite lanes project has made a difference.  Clerk promised to look into litter bin provision for the Shortwood area car park and a redundant bin New Works?    As part of the WFP meeting the Landscape Enhancement Initiative (LEI) was discussed.  Information has been scanned and paper copies will be available.  The ANOB has to apply for the funding.  Shropshire Hills Anob is inviting ideas from the pc for the bid and names of landowners for the project in mind to disguise the current power cables.  This scheme cannot put the cables underground.  So, have a look at the information provided and ideas and landowner names would be useful. 

2. Cycle event.  Clerk has contacted both Telford and Wrekin and Shropshire Council regarding the event and await a reply.  
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